Please be considerate towards your neighbors – we’re all in this together
[bookmark: _Hlk37856416][bookmark: _Hlk37859066][bookmark: _Hlk37927775]Normal living rules apply even during the epidemic. However continuous disturbing is strictly prohibited. If a next-door unit is not obeying the rules it is polite to leave a kind note in the mail requesting to muffle the voices. The usual considerate manner is to conduct a face to face conversation, but due to the epidemic we urge to avoid physical contacts. 
Everyone should respect neighbors’ peace during the night. If there is sudden disturbance that is very disturbing or violent, call the emergency number 112 and ask for the police.
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you find noises unpleasant and it affects your concentration to work, please try to use earphones or -plugs. Please remember that we’re all in this together – the neighbors are probably just as stressed as you are.
More information about the corona epidemic
Please follow official guidelines and instructions regarding the virus.
The Finnish institute for health and welfare has an English web page that is up to date: https://thl.fi/en/web/infectious-diseases/what-s-new/coronavirus-covid-19-latest-updates 
The Government's joint telephone helpline: 0295 535 535.
For health issues, please contact your local health center.
In serious, life-threatening situations when you need an ambulance, call 112.
